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Submissions to the Emphasis  
monthly newsletter are due by  
the 3rd Sunday of every month.  

Deadline for the April 2019 issue is March 17, 2019. 
Thank you!!! 

In This Month’s Issue:Welcome to  
Emmanuel! 

 

Emmanuel Lutheran Church  
and Preschool is located at:  

1036 W A St, Moscow, ID 83843 
 

Church: 
Phone: 208.882.3915    Fax: 208.882.3917 

emmanuelmoscowid@gmail.com 
www.emmanuelmoscow.org 

 

Preschool: 
Phone: 208.882.1463    Fax: 208.882.3917 

emmanuellutheranpreschool@gmail.com 
www.emmanuelmoscow.org/preschool/ 

 

 
Our Staff: 

 

Dave Daugs, Pastor  
509.431.2988 (call or text) 
revkddaugs@gmail.com 

Office Hours: By appointment. 
 

CindyMarie Polley 
Church Administrator 

Church Office: 208.882.3915  
Personal Cell: 509.366.0548 (call or text) 

emmanuelmoscowid@gmail.com 
Office Hours:  

Mon, Wed, Thu, 7am - 3pm & Tue, 7am - 1pm 
 

Lisa Allen, Youth Director 
208.882.3915 or 509.847.4302 
emmanuel.luthyouth@gmail.com 

Office Hours:  
Visit our google calendar at  

http://www.emmanuelmoscow.org/calendar/index.html…  
scroll down to the ELC Youth calendar listed  

to see all youth information. 
 

Janet McIntosh,  
Music Director/Organist 

208.882.3915 or 208.521.5002 
mcintosh83843@gmail.com 

Office Hours: By appointment. 
 

Nikki Cox, Preschool Director 
208.882.1463 or 208.310.6106 

emmanuellutheranpreschool@gmail.com 
Office Hours:  

Mon, Wed, & Thu - 8:30am - 1:30pm 
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NOTES: 

 

 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
          1 

CindyMarie 
Out of the 
Office 
5:00pm 
Luth Youth 
at the 
POOL 

2 
2:00pm 
Facility 
Cleaning 
Scheduled 

3 
Transfiguration of Our Lord 
8:30am Adult Sunday 
School (Hall) 
9:30am Worship Service 
11:00am Fellowship (Hall) 

4 
Pastor Off 
8:30am 
Youth 
Director 
Office 
Hours 
1:30pm 
MARY Circle 
(Good Sam) 

5 
11:30am LEAH 
Circle (Church) 
7:00pm Facility 
Cleaning 
Scheduled 

6 
Ash Wednesday 
Preschool Chapel 
6:00am Weekly Publication Deadline 
7:00am The “Dudes” (Breakfast Club) 
10:30am Staff Meeting 
11:30am Preschool Lunch Bunch 
12:00pm Ash Wednesday Worship (Sanctuary) 
5:30pm Adult Choir 
6:30pm Ash Wednesday Worship 
7:00pm Adult Bells 

7 
Preschool Chapel 
9:00am Music 
with Jodie 
(Bridge) 
11:30am 
Preschool Lunch 
Bunch 

8 
CindyMarie 
Out of the 
Office 
8:30am 
Youth 
Director 
Office 
Hours 

9 
2:00pm 
Facility 
Cleaning 
Scheduled 

10 
First Sunday in Lent 
Daylight  
Savings  
Time Begins 
8:30am Adult Sunday 
School (Hall) 
9:30am Worship Service 
11:00am Fellowship (Hall) 

11 
Pastor Off 

12 
7:00pm Facility 
Cleaning 
Scheduled 

13 
6:00am Weekly Publication Deadline 
7:00am The “Dudes” (Breakfast Club) 
9:00am ELCW Piecemakers (Hall) 
5:30pm Mid-Week Lenten Service & Supper - 
Host: Pastor - Pizza Night!!! 
7:00pm Adult Bells 

14 
9:00am Music 
with Jodie 
(Bridge) 
5:30pm 
CANCELLED: 
Adult Choir 

15 
CindyMarie 
Out of the 
Office 
 

16 
2:00pm 
Facility 
Cleaning 
Scheduled 

17 
Second Sunday in Lent 
St. Patrick's Day 
8:30am Adult 
Sunday School  
(Hall) 
9:30am Worship Service 
11:00am Fellowship (Hall) 

18 
Pastor Off 
8:30am 
Youth 
Director 
Office 
Hours 

19 
8:30am Youth 
Director Office 
Hours 
12:30pm All 
Staff Meeting 
with Ben 
Kirchmeier 
6:00pm Church 
Council Meeting 
(Hall) 
7:00pm Facility 
Cleaning 
Scheduled 

20 
6:00am Weekly Publication Deadline 
7:00am The “Dudes” (Breakfast Club) 
8:30am Youth Director Office Hours 
10:00am Staff Meeting 
5:30pm Mid-Week Lenten Service & Supper - 
Host: Choir & Bells 
7:00pm Adult Bells 

21 
9:00am Music 
with Jodie 
(Bridge) 
5:30pm Adult 
Choir 

22 
CindyMarie 
Out of the 
Office 

23 
2:00pm 
Facility 
Cleaning 
Scheduled 

24 
Third Sunday in Lent 
8:30am Adult Sunday 
School (Hall) 
9:30am Worship Service 
11:00am Fellowship (Hall) 
11:30am Talent Show 
Rehearsal 

25 
Pastor Off 
8:30am 
Youth 
Director 
Office 
Hours 

26 
8:30am Youth 
Director Office 
Hours 
7:00pm Facility 
Cleaning 
Scheduled 

27 
6:00am Weekly Publication Deadline 
7:00am The “Dudes” (Breakfast Club) 
9:00am ELCW Piecemakers (Hall) 
10:00am Staff Meeting 
5:30pm Mid-Week Lenten Service & Supper - 
Host: Church Council 
7:00pm Adult Bells 

28 
9:00am Music 
with Jodie 
(Bridge) 
11:30am 
Preschool 
Teacher Meeting 
5:30pm Adult 
Choir 
7:00pm 
Preschool Board 
Meeting 

29 
CindyMarie 
Out of the 
Office 
8:30am 
Youth 
Director 
Office 
Hours 
6:30pm 
Talent 
Show 

30 
2:00pm 
Facility 
Cleaning 
Scheduled 

31 
Fourth Sunday in Lent 
8:30am Adult Sunday 
School (Hall) 
9:30am Worship Service 
11:00am Fellowship (Hall) 

 

Moscow School  D ist r ic t  Spr ing  Break—No Preschool   

NOTES: 
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Serving on: March 3, 2019 March 10, 2019 March 17, 2019 March 24, 2019 March 31, 2019 

Ministers: The Congregation The Congregation The Congregation The Congregation The Congregation 

Presiding: Pastor Daugs Pastor Daugs Pastor Daugs Pastor Daugs Pastor Daugs 

Dir. Of Music/Organist: Janet McIntosh Janet McIntosh Janet McIntosh Janet McIntosh Janet McIntosh 

Altar Guild / Bread: Julie Spangler Robbie Giles 
Deb & Kas 
Dumroese Gen Long Gen Long 

Acolyte: Henry Roberts Connor Perry Ryan Perry Clayton Halladay SERVANT NEEDED 

Altar Flowers: Debbie Stone Kathy Henson Elaina Perry Jolene Halladay SERVANT NEEDED 

Assisting Minister: Ben Beard Janet Williams Paul Collins Debbie Stone Kris Daugs 

Communion Assistant: Tara Roberts Noell Swearingen Noell Swearingen Julie Spangler Anne Peterson 

Communion Assistant: Julie Spangler Deb Dumroese Kas Dumroese Noell Swearingen Paul Collins 

Counter: Tammy Greenwalt Kas Dumroese Deb Dumroese Carolyn Todd Todd Perry 

Counter: Kris Daugs Vern Kinnison Kris Daugs Julie Spangler Vern Kinnison 

Fellowship: Carmen Savage Janet & Mandy Strey Leah Wendt 
Mark & JoDee 

Brooker Dave & Kris Daugs 

Fellowship: Marijka H. & Mark S. Noell Swearingen Craig & Lisa Allen Kim Campbell 
Kas & Deb 
Dumroese 

Fellowship: Julie Spangler Liz & Tom Brandt Kathy Anderson Bob & Nel Carver Matt & Kathy Foss 

Fellowship: Debbie Stone Carolyn Todd Don & Lisa Bender Nikki & Josh Cox 
Steve & Andrea 

Fountain 

Greeter: SERVANT NEEDED Noell Swearingen Noell Swearingen Noell Swearingen 
Anne & Kevin 

Peterson 

J.A.M. Leader: Lisa Bender Deb Marsh Chie Baker Carolyn Todd Elaina Perry 

J.A.M. Assistant: Gretchen Isakson Monica Wajda Deb Wyatt Julie Spangler Robbie Giles 

Quiet Room Clean-Up: Janet McIntosh SERVANT NEEDED Chie Baker SERVANT NEEDED SERVANT NEEDED 

Reader: Janet Williams Charlene Olsson Debbie Stone Olivia Halladay Vern Kinnison 

Usher: Vern Kinnison Vern Kinnison Vern Kinnison Vern Kinnison Vern Kinnison 

Usher: Tim Roberts SERVANT NEEDED SERVANT NEEDED SERVANT NEEDED Kevin Peterson 

Usher: SERVANT NEEDED SERVANT NEEDED SERVANT NEEDED SERVANT NEEDED SERVANT NEEDED 

Usher: SERVANT NEEDED SERVANT NEEDED SERVANT NEEDED SERVANT NEEDED SERVANT NEEDED 

Usher: SERVANT NEEDED SERVANT NEEDED SERVANT NEEDED SERVANT NEEDED SERVANT NEEDED 
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Message from  
the President   

Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

Looking outside my window it is difficult to believe it 
is almost March – there is over a foot of snow on my 
back deck.  But Lent is about to begin and with it 
our contemplation of Christ’s suffering and 
resurrection. Lent is a seemingly counter-intuitive 
time, as we grieve our Lord’s suffering that takes 
Him to the cross, and yet celebrate the joy our 
Lord’s suffering brings us through His resurrection.  
Lent is a powerful time to consider what it means 
for each of us and for our congregation to be in 
mission to the world, and who our ministry should 
serve to bring God’s presence to all those in this 
world. 

Yesterday was our first Congregational Meeting of 
2019.  We experienced deep gratitude in learning 
that through God’s abundant gifts we had a positive 
end to our financial year in 2018. We ratified the 
Spending Plan adopted at the Annual Meeting in 
December confirming our roadmap for our financial 
goals and mission in the coming year. 

We heard of disappointment among some members 
regarding how our support for Lutheran Campus 
Ministry has been eliminated. How we, as a 
congregation, decide what mission and ministries to 
support is among the most important conversations 
we can have as the Body of Christ. Indeed, the 
Stewardship Mission Group, at the request of 
Council, is organizing a series of small group 
discussions over the next 6-8 weeks at which 
members can share their thoughts, dreams, and 
concerns regarding the ministries and missions of 
Emmanuel.  We have strong ministries to our youth, 
to the to our youth and community through our 
Preschool, to the wider community and world 
through Mission Endowment, and in many other 
smaller ways.  We have redirected some of our 
resources to these ministries and away from other 
ministries, such as Lutheran Campus Ministry.  
Council over the past 5-6 years has led the 
Congregation in these decisions.  It is critical THAT 
THE CONGREGATION WEIGH IN WITH ITS THOUGHTS 

and give guidance about what the members believe 
is God’s plan for Emmanuel.  Only with input from 
our members can Council reflect better the mission 
and ministry God has planned for us. So PLEASE, in 
the next week or two sign up to participate in these 
small group discussions.  Come and share what you 
think God has planned for Emmanuel. 

The LOTTS Mission Group is continuing its work 
looking into possibilities for how the property across 
Peterson Street can best serve the mission of 
Emmanuel.  It will continue to work to gather 
information and formulate proposals for the 
Congregation’s consideration.  The good news is that 
we have learned that the property is suitable for 
most any kind of development, whether by 
Emmanuel or another party, should the 
Congregation decide to sell the property.  It will take 
time, thought, and planning to get LOTTS and 
Council in a position to make recommendations to 
the Congregation, but we will keep you all informed 
as we move along.  PLEASE if you have questions or 
concerns reach out to anyone on Council or LOTTS 
and we will do everything we can to get you answers. 

All the snow of the last few weeks may have slowed 
things down, but God continues to move us forward.  
God has richly blessed Emmanuel with the hearts 
and minds of you all – the faithful people of 
Emmanuel!  I give thanks for you each day, and I 
look forward to engaging with you in our small 
groups as together we seek to discern what God’s 
plan for us is going forward! 

Blessings to you all, 

Ben Beard 

Church Council President 

Small Group Mission Discussion Sign‐ups!   
 

Choose a date that works best and look for Anne 
Peterson and Elaina Perry for signup sheets.  

 

March 9 from 2‐4 PM at Janet Williams 

March 16 from 6‐8 PM at Anne Dwelle’s 

March 23 from 6‐8 PM at Janice and Irv Johnson’s  

March 30 from 6‐8 PM at Anne and Kevin Peterson’s  

April 6 from 6‐8 PM at Lisa and Don Bender’s  

April 13 from 2‐4 PM at Jackie and Leo Greenwalt’s 
 

Need childcare? Just check the box on the form.  
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A Quick ‘Lil Bit from  
CindyMarie, Editor  

 
Hello Wonderful Emmanuel Friends! 
 
You may have noticed our Mid-Week Lenten worship 
schedule on the cover page. Our devotion topics 
sound quite interesting and thought provoking! (See 
more on this study series on page 8.) Make sure 
and get here for some delicious grub before 
devotions too! Our Mid-Week Lenten Suppers will 
begin on Wednesdays at 5:30 PM, with devotions 
starting around 6 PM. Huge thank you to our supper 
hosts: Pastor Daugs (Pizza Night! - 3/13), Choir & 
Bells (3/20), Church Council (3/27), Youth & 
Preschool (4/3), The Men of ELC (4/10). 
 
Lent is always a gi-normously busy time around our 
church home (gigantic + enormous = gi-normous )  
and help is always needed and appreciated. A few 
areas you might want to explore and possibly “get 
your hands dirty” in are: 
 
 The altar guild needs one or two new folks (men 

and women are welcome) to prepare for 
communion and clean up after church. You will be 
given as much training as you want and no special 
skills are required except the desire to 
serve!  Contact Deb Dumroese in church or by 
email (dumroese@moscow.com) for more 
information. 

 
Here is a place you can literally “get your hands 

dirty”! Let’s face it… the snow is going to 
eventually go away! Under all that snow will 
probably be a huge mess that will need to get 
cleaned up and continued to be maintained. We 
have a great program where you can “Adopt a 
Flower Bed” here at ELC. Here is how it works:   
The church grounds have been divided up into 12 
areas all ready for a family… group... couple... 
individual... to adopt! Choose a bed from the Adopt 
a Flower Bed Map posted on the bulletin board in 
the Fellowship hall and fill in the requested 

information under your chosen area number. As 
time and weather allow, care for your chosen area 
by pulling weeds, picking up trash, and generally 
making it look nice. It’s that simple! You will be 
responsible for your area until spring of next year 
(or you contact the church office and release your 
interest in the plot.) Next spring you can choose to 
adopt your same area, pick a different plot, or give 
someone else a turn. Here is how the grounds are 
divided up: 

 You say you don’t like working outside? How 
about helping out inside! I am still in need of 
regular volunteer help in the church office, 
answering phones, greeting visitors, assembling 
bulletins, etc. If you can help out a few hours a 
week, please let me know! 

 
Well friends, thank you for all you do. 
Stay safe and warm! 
 
 
 
 

CindyMarie Polley, Editor 
Church Administrator 
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  Ed Opps  
                    Christian Education Opportunities 

 Adult Sunday School: Meet with Pastor Daugs in the 
Fellowship Hall, Sunday mornings at 8:30 AM for 
the study: CANCER—Now What? 

 
 J.A.M. - Jesus and ME!: For children through age 12. 

Following the Children’s Sermon, J.A.M. leaders 
will escort the kiddos down to the Fellowship Hall 
for crafts, games, songs, and a snack. Children 
will return to the Sanctuary just prior to Holy 
Communion.  

 
 The Dudes: This is a group of men that meet on 

Wednesdays, 7 AM, at the Breakfast Club for 
coffee. On the 2nd & 4th Wednesdays they have 
devotions or other structured discussion. Currently, 
they have been having “Meet our Neighbor” 
sessions where fellow church members are invited to come 
have breakfast and share a little on what they do and who 
they are. Questions? Contact us in the Church Office. 
208.882.3915 

 
 ELCW Piecemakers Quilting Group: We usually 

meet on the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays. Join us on 
March 13 & 27, at 9 AM, to help tie quilts, then 
share a potluck lunch. Questions? Contact 
Gretchen Isakson. 208.882.7289 or 
gretchenisakson@yahoo.com 

 
 MARY Circle usually meets the first Monday of the 

month. The group will meet next on Monday, March 
4, 2019 at 1:30 PM, at Good Samaritan Village 
Community Room. Questions? Call Shelley Dale 
(208.882.9555 or rdale@turbonet.com) 

 
 LEAH Circle! This small group women’s bible study will meet 

on Tuesday, March 5, 11:30 AM. All women are 
invited to meet for devotions and a potluck lunch 
hosted by Maureen Marten at church in the 
Fellowship Hall. Bible Study Leader: Janice Brandal. 
All are welcome! Questions? Contact Jeanette Johnston 
(208.892.9549), or Charlene Olsson (208.882.1028).  

Currently in 
 Adult Sunday School!  

 
 

CANCER— Now What? 
 
 
 

Taking Action,  
Finding Hope,  

and Navigating  
the Journey Ahead 

 
 

All too often we hear that someone we 
know is facing cancer. Maybe it’s a friend, 
relative, or neighbor—or colleague, church 

member, patient, or client. 
 

During such a difficult time, we want to 
reach out with care and assistance. We 
want to offer help and hope. But how? 

 
In writing this book, Kenneth C. Haugk, 

Ph. D., a clinical psychologist and pastor, 
drew on everything he learned as he 

walked alongside his wife, Joan, during 
her battle against cancer.  

 
He built on that foundation through 
extensive research with over 3,500 

cancer survivors, loved ones of people 
with cancer, and medical professionals, 
incorporating their wisdom, experience, 

and expertise. 
 

The result is a caring, how-to resource—
written in a warm, conversational style— 
that covers the wide range of issues a 
cancer diagnosis brings. Cancer—Now 
What? Provides helpful information, 

practical ideas, and hope-filled 
encouragement. 

 
 

Join with Pastor Daugs  
on Sunday mornings,  

at 8:30 AM,  
in the Fellowship Hall. 
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Exodus 34:29-35;  

Luke 9:28-43a 
  
 

Deuteronomy 26:1-11;  
Luke 4:1-13  

 
 

Genesis 15:1-12, 17-18;  
Luke 13:31-35   

 
 

Isaiah 55:1-9;  
Luke 13:1-9  

Joshua 5:9-12;  
Luke 15:1-3, 11b-32 

Upcoming 
Sunday 

Scriptures 

What’s in a Question? 
The asking of a question can be an entry point for new discovery. And 
questions about God can open us to a deeper understanding of the character 
of God and God’s mission in the world. 
 

Good God Questions Volume 1 and 2 feature teachers from Luther Seminary 
who love God both with their hearts and with their minds. These brave souls 
take on some of the most troublesome questions of believers.  
 

Join us in our Mid-Week Lenten Devotions  
as these teachers meet with us through DVD, facilitated by Pastor Daugs, to 

address the following areas: 
 

Wednesday, March 13, 5:30 PM  
Why does God allow suffering? 

 

Wednesday, March 20, 5:30 PM  
Do Jews, Muslims and Christians worship the same God? 

 

Wednesday, March 27, 5:30 PM  
What is the Trinity? 

 

Wednesday, April 3, 5:30 PM  
What Happens to us after death? 

 

Wednesday, April 10, 5:30 PM  
What about my child who is baptized but doesn’t believe? 

 
Make sure and come hungry!  

We will share a meal together before devotions. 
Thanks to our supper hosts: 

Pastor Daugs (3/13) 
Choir & Bells (3/20) 

Church Council (3/27) 

Youth & Preschool (4/3) 
The Men of ELC (4/10) 
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Thank you to everyone who took tags from the tree for Christmas for Kids! 
Thank you, too, to everyone who shopped for all of the tags that were not 

taken.  We were able to provide gifts for every tag that we were given 
because of your generous gifts to Christmas for Kids.  That fund has been 
depleted due to the great needs this year, so we are accepting gifts now 
and all year long to replenish those funds before next Christmas!  If you 

would like to contribute to this worthy cause, please make out your check 
to ELCW, earmarked for Christmas for Kids, and put it in the offering plate 
or send it to the church office.  Thank you so much for your generosity in 

helping to support this worthy cause! 
 

Thanks to Irv & Janice Johnson for hosting refreshments at their home for 
the Adult Sunday School group! A great time was had by all!  

Your hospitality is so appreciated! 
 

Thanks to all who attended the Jan. 31, High School Prayer Breakfast  
with Pastor Daugs. 

 

Thanks to Craig Greenwalt, Kevin Peterson, Vern Kinnison, and all who 
were involved in getting our furnace fixed. The downstairs church offices 

and classrooms are MUCH warmer! Thanks! 
 

Thank you to all who attended the Mighty Youth Play Day on Feb. 7 and 
the Luth Youth Valentine Party on Feb. 8. Thanks to our awesome Lisa 

Allen, Youth Director for thinking up such great fun! 
 

Thanks to all who attended the Annual ELCW Friendship Salad Luncheon 
on Feb. 5. What beautiful decorations, delicious food, and warm 

conversation. Thank you to Pastor Daugs for leading our Bible study 
lesson during this special event and all the wonderful ladies that 

organized this fun time together! 
 

Thank you, Thank you, Thank you for all of you who braved the weather 
and came out to support our preschool Sunday and bake sale. Also, all of 
the baked goods that were donated were so appreciated. The kids sang 

well and enjoyed the children's lesson from Pastor. It was fun to see all of 
the smiles and joy on all of the parent's faces! We had a great bake sale, 
and the support for the preschool's finances were amazing. With the live 

auction items (one cake going for $175!)we made $1742 in total. 
 

Thanks to ELCW for the gift of the beautiful plants and candy given to the 
church and preschool staff at the Friendship Salad Luncheon on 2/5.  

You always make us feel so appreciated.  
 

March 1 - David Swearingen 
 - June Kirchmeier 
March 2 - Karen Hill 
March 5 - Dave Dean 
 - Eric Perry 
March 7 - Norene Bennett 
 - Katie Miller 
 - Grace Allen 
March 8 - Jessie Weller 
March 9 - Cynthia Whiteman 
March 12 - Shelly Anderson 
March 13 - Clayton Halladay 
March 14 - Gerald Henson 
March 15 - Andy Fountain 
March 17 - Sabrina Knock 
March 18 - Jacy Knock 
March 19 - Jacklyn Zollman 
March 20 - Luke Miller 
March 22 - Katie Campbell 
March 23 - Kathy Foss 
 - Rev. Dean  Stewart 
 - Cooper Cox 
 - Jane Lawrence 
 - Gwen Sullivan 
March 24 - Carol Walker 
March 25 - Janet McIntosh 
 - Steve  Fountain 
March 26 - Debbie Wyatt 
March 27 - Jeanette Peterson 
 - Clifford  Todd 
March 29 - John Rauch 
 - Gretchen Stewart 
March 30 - Charlotte Staihar 
March 31 - Jodee Brooker 
 

John & Traci Rauch 
03/01/1997 

Shelley & Rodney Dale 
03/03/79 

Nancy & Garth Sasser 
03/24/1968 

Norene & Bob Bennett 
03/24/56 

Noell & David Swearingen 
03/25/2005 
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Pastor’s Discretionary Fund 
  

The Pastor’s Discretionary Fund is used by the Pastor to assist individuals and 
families that are in need.  Most often it is used to assist people who stop by the 
church office and request assistance for basic needs. Community organizations 
may also refer to Pastor, persons who need assistance. Pastor investigates each 
case by checking in with the Sheriff’s Office and or Latah County Social Services 
both of which share a common data base that can spot repeating requests and persons to keep an eye on. 
These requests to the Pastor’s Discretionary fund may be: 
 

 They are homeless and need a place to stay for a night or two. The fund can provide 
temporary hotel housing for up to 3 nights while other arrangements are being made. Pastor 
will assist these people in connecting with local resources.  Most people may receive housing 
assistance up to 2 times per year, however circumstances and situations may direct more 
assistance…especially when there are children involved. 

 
 They may need assistance with utilities that are about to be denied. Pastor calls 

the utility provider and helps to set up a payment plan that incudes an initial 
payment from the Discretionary Fund. 

 
 They are traveling through town and need gasoline or vehicle repairs so they can continue to 

their destination.  Their personal resources are depleted. Pastor assists them in purchasing 
fuel or finding a mechanic who can repair their vehicle for a reasonable rate. 

 
 People need to see a doctor or need medicine.  Pastor uses the Moscow Clinic to provide 

these services. They may need a prescription filled and this is done through Rosauers 
Pharmacy. 

 

 People may need food. They are connected with our local food bank and/or food is given 
from our ELC kitchen surplus or is purchased by Pastor. 

 
 Preschool families sometimes need assistance with, rent, utilities, food, 

medicine, clothing or tuition. 
 

ELC has the gracious ministry of “loaves and fishes,” 
assisting people with their most basic needs. This is a very 
“hands on” ministry through our Pastor.  
 
The Pastor’s Discretionary Fund is in need of your financial support.  
 
Could your support for the Pastor’s Discretionary Fund be above and 
beyond your usual gracious giving?  If you are able to, please give a 
separate offering ear marked for the Pastor’s Discretionary Fund.  

 

       (Our Church Treasurer and our Pastor administrate the Pastor’s Discretionary Fund.) 
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Emmanuel LUTH YOUTH! 
February 2019 

 

The Super Bowl food drive ran through the month on February  
and was a huge success!  Luth Youth collected mainly cereal and  
peanut butter for our local Moscow Food Bank. The congregation  
and preschool families were very generous with their donations.  

Thank you everyone for your support! 
 

Our Mighty Youth group met for a play day here at Emmanuel.   
We had fun playing and exploring with giant cardboard boxes.  

The best forts are always made with boxes! 
 

The Luth Youth finally had a chance to go sledding! The playground is 
situated at the base of a great sledding hill, and the youth had a great 

time playing in the snow!  A few weeks later, we had an awesome 
Valentine’s Party! It’s always a good time when you combine  

pizza and dessert with active games and friends.  
 

Looking ahead to March, the Luth Youth are planning and practicing for 
the 2nd annual Emmanuel’s Got Talent Show. This event is guaranteed to 

be loads of fun for participants and audience members!  The proceeds 
from ticket sales for the talent show will go directly to sending the kids to 

Camp Lutherhaven. We welcome and encourage everyone of all ages  
to perform their talents! 

 

Lisa Allen, Youth Director 

Upcoming  

Youth Events! 

Friday, March 1! 
Luth Youth at the POOL! 

Meet at Emmanuel at 5 PM  
and we’ll caravan to the  
Pullman Aquatic Center! 

Moscow School District  
SPRING BREAK!    
March 11—15 

Have LOADS OF FUN!!! 

Talent Show Rehearsal 
Sunday, March 24,  

11:30 AM 

 17 

    2nd Annual 
Calling all musicians, gymnasts,  

magicians, and comedians!  

Mark your calendars                           
and start practicing your act!   

 

It's time for the 2nd annual  

Emmanuel's Got Talent Show! 

Friday March 29, 6:30pm.  
All talents, all ages welcome!  

 

(Event hosted by the Luth Youth, and all 
proceeds for ticket sales will help send kids 

to Camp Lutherhaven this summer). 

 

Contact Lisa Allen at 
emmanuel.luthyouth@gmail.com          
when you've decided which talent                

you want to perform! 
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REGISTRATION is now open to the public for the fall of 2019.  
If you haven’t reserved a spot yet, be sure to do so as soon as 
possible. You need to fill out a registration form along with a 
non-refundable registration fee and your choice of day and 
time will be held. You can get a registration form online at 

emmanuelmoscow.org. I also have forms available if you would 
like to stop and see me or have one e-mailed, just let me know.  

 
Thanks for all of the attendees and volunteers that came to 
our CHILI FEED. We had a lot of fun and congrats to Amy Hill 

for the best overall chili, and Cindy Qinghui Lyu  
for the spiciest and most unique chili.  

 
PRESCHOOL SUNDAY and BAKE SALE was a huge success! 

Thank you, Thank you, Thank you for all of you who braved the 
weather and came out to support our preschool Sunday and 
bake sale on February 10. Also, all of the baked goods that 
were donated were so appreciated. The kids sang well and 

enjoyed the children's lesson from Pastor. It was fun to see all 
of the smiles and joy on all of the parent's faces! We had a 

great bake sale, and the support for the preschool's finances 
were amazing. With the live auction items (one cake going for 

$175!) we made $1742 in total. 
 

Emmanuel Lutheran Preschool SHIRTS are for sale  
in my office. T-shirts are $15 and hoodies are $25.  

We have adult and youth sizes. 
 

Our annual SPAGHETTI FEED & SILENT AUCTION will be held 
Friday, April 26, at 5 PM. This event is our main fundraiser for 

the school year. We are looking for donations from local 
businesses to support our silent auction. If you know of any, or 

are willing to go and ask for donations, please let me know.  
 

Nikki Cox, Preschool Director 
208.882.1463  

emmanuellutheranpreschool@gmail.com 

Emmanuel Lutheran  
Preschool News! 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS: 
 

 March 11-15: Spring Break: No School 

 April 4 & 5: Conference Days: No School 

 April 26: Spaghetti Feed & Silent Auction 5-7:30 PM 

Eating with chopsticks. 

Putting together a 
People Around the 
World floor puzzle. 

 

A preschool 
mother,  
Qinghui,  

taught the 
children 
how to 
make 

Chinese 
meat filled dumplings. 
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There are many opportunities to get involved in the great and meaningful missions and ministries at Emmanuel. 

 Sunday Morning Ministry Servant? 
Our worship at Emmanuel is enriched 
when a variety of members participate. 
There are many areas of help needed on 
Sundays. Contact the Church Office and we can tell you 
more about these worship areas! These activities do not 
require any special skills, just a desire to participate.  

Love kids?  
Doesn’t matter how old … we have 
opportunities for working with every age!  
 

Women’s  Ministry? 
Emmanuel Lutheran Church Women 
(ELCW) have monthly circle meetings and 
quilting twice a month, plus many other 
opportunities to make a difference. 
 

Are you an “Old Dude?”  
Our men’s group, the “Old Dudes,” meet 
every Wednesday morning at 7 AM for 
breakfast & devotions or coffee & Fellowship. 
 

How about photographs?  
Do you like taking pictures? There are many 
areas where “camera savvy” folks are needed! 
 
Altar Flowers?  

Sign up to bring Flowers for the Altar on a 
Sunday morning.  It couldn’t get simpler than 
this… sign up, CindyMarie will email you the 
preceding Monday to remind you. Bring your 
arrangement before church, take it home 
after church, and enjoy it at home!  
 

Are you Musical? 
Be a part of the Adult Choir, Emmanuel Bells 
or other musical offering. We also have a 
Children’s Choir and Children’s Chime Choir. 
 

 Assisting Minister,  
 Communion Assistant,  
 Acolyte,  
 Greeter,  
 Altar Guild,  

 Counter,  
 Scripture Reader,  
 Usher,  
 Sunday School Leader, 
 Fellowship Host. 

Fellowship Host? 
Each Emmanuel family helps out with 
Sunday morning fellowship privileges on 
a rotating basis once every few months. A letter with the 
schedule and instructions is sent to each family as well 
as a reminder postcard sent a few days before your 
scheduled Sunday. If you have not been asked to serve 
yet, please let us know. 
 

Do you like  to write? 
Are you good with pen and paper? Do you 
like to write articles? We are looking for 
ways to make the monthly newsletter more 

interesting. Contact CindyMarie in the office! 
 

Can you cook?  
You don’t even have to know how to cook... 
just how to buy food… or drive food! At 
times, members of our church family find 
themselves in temporarily stressful situations and could 
use a meal provided to them (due to sickness, accident, 
etc.). If you know of a member who might benefit from 
this gesture, or would like be on the list to provide a 
meal or deliver a prepared meal, please contact us. 
 

Quiet Room Clean-up? 
This only takes about 5 minutes... at the end of 
worship wipe down the counters, door knobs, 
table and chairs in the Quiet Room. Do a quick 
clean up of toys, and if bathroom or diaper 
genie needs immediate attention, please take 

care of this as well, otherwise, our cleaning service will 
clean during the week. That’s all! 
 

Altar Guild? 
The altar guild needs one or two new folks 
(men and women are welcome) to prepare for 
communion and clean up after church. You will 
be given as much training as you want and no special 
skills are required except the desire to serve!  Contact 
Deb Dumroese in church or by email 
(dumroese@moscow.com) for more information. 
 

Come get involved and join the fun! For more 
information, call the Church Office at 208.882.3915  

or email at emmanuelmoscowid@gmail.com.  
What would YOU like to do? Let us know! 


